
Security Commission (draft) 

April 10, 2018 

Call to order at 700 pm 

Attendees. Matt Peterson, Harry Sherman, Greg Harper, Sandra Taylor, Bernie 

McGaha, Mike Clark  

February minutes were accepted as written, No minutes for March (cancelled 

meeting) 

Security report read from Mr. McGaha 

** Boat Decals are ready for freeholders to purchase. There is a price increase to 

$80 for motorized and $10 for non-motorized motorized. Colors are purple for 

motorized and non-motorized are light blue Beach passes are also ready for pick up  

** Each freeholder must read and sign the 10-point Awareness Questions when 

purchasing their decals 

** Recommend that a Poster of 10-point Awareness Questions be placed at office 

and at each Marina (these 10 rules are frequently broken and pose a risk to safety 

on the lake 

** Recommended that the ruler that is used to measure the level of the lakes be 

color coded (Red, Yellow, Green) This will let freeholders know when the lake 

will be idle or closed to boat traffic due to high water.  and the measurements be 

placed in the operations book. Freeholders should also be aware that the lake can 

be closed for other things beside high water and watch for alerts from the CSCD 

office  

**Recommended that the CSCD website (under boating decals reflect the length of 

speed boats rule be posted as written (in the rule book as not to confuse anyone)  

An update on the Chapter 3 rule book was discussed with the process coming 

along. 

Seasonal Employees have been hired, Lake Patrol Boats are mechanically ready, 

Guidelines for seasonal employees… Respect,    Excessive speed while in Patrol 

boat to a minimum. (patrol at slowest speed when possible) Lake Patrol needs to 

concentrate on ALL No Wake zones. A lot of complaints come in about speeding 

in these zones NO WAKE means NO WAKE  



Check all passes on beach, Report all gas spills immediately to the office manager, 

in turn she will notify the CSVFD to determine if spill kit needs to be used. 

The Marinas will again be open one week before Memorial Day (this helps fix all 

bugs from a long winter) before the holiday weekend 

New gas pumps are being placed at both Marinas 

Speed bumps and the Digital Speed limit sign are used all year and placed in areas 

of concern. A discussion of placing the speed bumps at the beach area during the 

summer season was held. This area will be monitored and determined at a later 

date. 

Planning for the 2019 budget will start in May  

Adjournment 900pm 

 

     

 

  

 


